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Dear Students, Parents, Guardians:

Our first month is now past, and we have had a fantastic start!  Students are now well underway in their Science 10, Exploring Technology 10, Physically Active Living 11 and English courses and have taken part in several exciting experiential learning opportunities.  These learning experiences include multiple hikes on local Kings county trails, an overnight trip to Stone Bear Tracks & Trails in Bear River, as well as a day sail with the Nova Scotia Sea School in Lunenburg.  These learning experiences provide students with an alternative form of learning and are an essential part of our experiential program.  
We have many more experiential activities planned throughout the school year.  Please take time to review the “Important Dates to Remember” section of this newsletter to stay up to date with what is planned for the coming month.  Many of our trips require parental/guardian consent and we ask that these forms be returned to school as soon as possible.  You can also use the calendar on our website (www.hec.ednet.ns.ca) to stay up to date on upcoming events.  You can also download permission forms and itineraries from our website as well.

I look forward to seeing everyone at our annual Thanksgiving dinner on Friday October 7th at 12:30 p.m. here at the school.  This is a great time to enjoy a meal prepared by staff and students and to see what we have been up to during the month of September.  Please let the office know if you plan on attending.
Mike Mason ~ Principal, HEC
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Oct 5th
Open Arms (cooking/serving breakfast)

Oct 6th/7th 

School Photos

Oct 7th 

HEC Family Holiday Dinner

Oct 10th 

Thanksgiving – no school

Oct 12th

Hike – Gaspereau Canal

Oct 14th

Skating – Kentville Arena

Oct 18th

Hike – Wolfville

Oct 19th
Early Dismissal – staff inservice

Oct 26th /27th  
Overnight camping (TBA)

(rain dates 26th/27th)

Oct 24th

Shauntay Grant @ HEC

Oct 30th
Provincial Inservice – no School
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THANKSGIVING FAMILY DINNER
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We will be hosting our annual family Thanksgiving luncheon on Friday, October 7th.  Parents and guardians are invited to attend.  Dinner will be served at 12:30pm here at HEC. Students will sign up to bring in a food item which will be prepared by the students for the dinner.

Please contact Deanna @ (902-681-4930) to let her know if you are planning to attend.  This event is for students and family members, and special invited guests from our school community only.  School-aged siblings / family members who should be in attendance at another school are not permitted to attend this event.
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On Tuesday September 26th, HEC students travelled to Lunenburg to take part in a day sail with the Nova Scotia Sea School.   The Nova Scotia Sea School is an organization that works to provide youth and adults an opportunity to experience life at sea aboard a small wooden sailboat.  Our students experienced what it takes to sail the Sea School’s 30 foot wooden sail boat known as the Elizabeth Hall.  Students rowed, hoisted sails, steered the ship and had a great learning experience!  This trip also included a tour of the tall ship, Picton Castle and a tour of the Lunenburg Fisheries Museum.  Overall it was a great day and we look forward to more adventures like this!
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HEC BREAKFAST & LUNCH PROGRAM
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Breakfast is an important part of everyone’s day, especially a growing teenager!  Our school runs an organized breakfast & lunch program on a daily basis.  

Both food and monetary donations can be made – for monetary donations please send a cheque payable to “Highbury Education Centre” (a receipt will be issued for monetary donations).  

Please see the attached Meal Program Menu for ideas on what we are looking for in regard to food item donations.

Your donations are greatly appreciated!  This program would not be possible without your support!

Please note the following food allergies / sensitivities of students / staff at our school this year, so please do not bring / send in the following food items:

Serious allergies:

· peanuts / peanut products

· fish / seafood

· onions

· Kiwi
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ACTION PLAN FOR EDUCATION

“New year and new initiatives for students and teachers”

As we head into year two of Nova Scotia's Action Plan for Education, there are many more exciting initiatives for students at all grade levels‎ this school year. 
 
This fall, students in grades 7 to 12 will learn coding through events, such as the Hour of Code and STEAM Olympics, and courses‎, such as Computer Programming 12. Coding promotes problem solving, teamwork, critical thinking, creativity and innovation.  These skills are not only‎ related to learning math, science and the arts, but‎ they are also directly linked to many careers, including computer programming and the marine industries.
 
With the province's first literacy strategy for students in all grades, there will be a greater focus on the teaching ‎of‎ reading and writing and the development of 
oral communication skills.  Reading Recovery support has been increased for grade 1 students. Students in Grades 4 to 6 will have a renewed curriculum, with more time for literacy and math. Class caps are expanded to grades 4 to 6.
 
To help more students succeed in math, additional ‎supports will be made available for both teachers and students. Career education outcomes will assist students as‎ they begin thinking about their futures and the many possibilities ahead. To learn more about what‎ is new this year, go to http://novascotia.ca/educationactionplan/ to sign up for ongoing updates from the Department of Education and Early Childhood Development.
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ABSENT FROM SCHOOL???

Guardians and students are asked to call the school if you are planning to be absent for the day:  902-681-4930.   You MUST also call your taxi 902-691-2500
If no phone call is made to the school it will be reported as an inexcusable absence. 
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STUDENT FEE

If you have not yet paid your teen’s student fee please do so.  The student fee is $25, and covers the cost of student ID cards, group composite school photo, water bottles, and student printer paper.  A receipt will be sent home with your teen when they have paid their fee.
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TRANSPORTATION INFORMATION

Students / guardians MUST contact the taxi company if they will not be using the taxi on a given day.  (  M & G Taxi:  691-2500

Please call at least a half hour before your scheduled taxi pick-up time.  This is out of common courtesy to both the driver/taxi company and to the other students in the taxi.

Students/families that are repeatedly not able to comply with this requirement risk the chance of having their taxi pick-up taken away and will then be responsible for making their own transportation arrangements to HEC. 
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CHANGE OF ADDRESS AND/OR PHONE NUMBER

Please contact the school @ 681-4930 if you have made a change in your phone number and/or address.  This will help us with mailing monthly newsletters to you or if we need to contact you via telephone. Thanks!
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A birthday wish goes out this month to:


Students:

Oct 21

Rae

Oct 21         
Jessy

Oct 22
      
Liz
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RETURN FORMS

Students were given several forms for guardians to complete at the start of the school year.  If you haven’t already sent those in, please do as soon as possible.
[image: image11.png]Wi N N N D N N




Highbury Education Centre


26 Highbury Road, New Minas, NS, B4N 3P7


Phone: (902) 681-4930   Admin Cell: (902) 680-6521     


Fax: (902) 681-4931


Web: �HYPERLINK "../../../../Local Settings/Temp/XPgrpwise/www.hec.ednet.ns.ca"��www.hec.ednet.ns.ca�     Email: �HYPERLINK "../../../../Local Settings/Temp/XPgrpwise/hec@avrsb.ca"��hec@avrsb.ca�





Principal – Mike Mason





“An experiential approach to learning”

















